
Southborough Primary School
Knowledge through Nurture

Dear Parents and carers,

I am very pleased to write to let you know that the Interim Executive Board (IEB) and The 
Pioneer Academy (TPA) have secured funding from the Local authority for some essential site 
works. These works will begin next week in various locations. See information and pictures 
below. 

Mrs Berthoud

Roof works

There are 10 flat roofs at Southborough. 
8 of these need attention including 
replacing the fascia boards. 

This work starts next in January with 
other works continuing after the Easter 
holidays. 

Fencing

We are moving to secure the site to ensure 
across a whole 7 day week we minimise traffic 
around the whole building. On page 2 is the plan 
to add additional security at the back of the 
school and front of the school

This work is due to start in January

1. Perimeter fencing to school fields: 
2. Front access area fencing to be installed
3. Back access fencing to be installed. 
4. Fencing an area on the field for BYMT - to 

secure our site after school and at 
weekends. 

Current state of the roof

Location of fence on field for BYMT

Parking on site

A reminder that BYMT is a private car 
park not to be used by parents at the 
beginning and end of the day. Nobody 
should be parking on the yellow lines 
either. Please ensure you leave plenty 
of time in the morning to park and walk 
to school on time for 8:45. 



Fencing to the back of the school - 
Access to Preschool and Galaxy

Below is the plan to add additional 
security at the back of the school. You 
will see that there is a more secure way 
of monitoring traffic on the school site. 

The plan shows a slight change to the 
pre school gate and a fence that will 
stop foot fall through our site. 

Pre School parents will have to use the 
one main gate from Oxhawth crescent 
to gain access the pre school. 

Galaxy parents can access via Oxhawth 
Crescent 

Automated Gates

We are installing automatic vehicle and pedestrian gates in order to add extra security to the 
site. 

To gain access to the site you will have to buzz an intercom to be let in. The gates can be set 
to be automatically open at certain times of the day to make access easier. 

This work is due to start in February.

Fob system

Finally we are 
installing a new 
access system 
of fobs. 

The front door 
and door into 
school will be 
fobbed and an 
entry system will 
be installed. 


